Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of January 15, 2013
Attendees

Present: Joanne Dover; Kris Rathjen; Elena Knapp, Linda VanValkenburgh.
Not Present: Marla Davis.
Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:20 p.m. on Tuesday, January 15, 2013, at the Library.
Secretary’s Report
MOTION (Joanne D./ Kris R.): The motion to accept the minutes of October 16, 2012 as presented passed unanimously.
No meetings took place in November or December.

Treasurer’s Report

With the resignation of Wayne Elliott, the list of approved signatories for the Library’s bank accounts needs to be updated once again; Cab and Linda will coordinate this. The call list and passcodes for the security system also need to be updated.

MOTION (Kris R./ Joanne D.): The motion to recommend the most recent financial statements to the town auditor for annual review passed unanimously.

The Library will be presenting its budget to the Budget Committee on February 5 at 7:30 pm. The budget is unchanged from that presented to the Board of Selectmen previously.
The balance for the Building and Donations accounts totals $21,921. Cab will review the energy conservation upgrades recommended by the Town’s Energy Committee to see if this would be a good time to proceed with one or more projects. Cab will also discuss check scanners with Joanne.
Building Report
New storage shelves will be installed in the staff room and craft supply closets in the next week or two. The new space is sorely needed. The Town’s custodian has been having health issues recently; Cedar Sanderson has been filling in for him.
Director’s Report

Two computers have been experiencing intermittent connectivity problems with the internet; troubleshooting has been difficult. The Trustees recommended contacting a local firm, Computer Magic in Laconia, for assistance. Martha’s computer is also over 6 years old and is due for an upgrade; a newer, spare machine is available.
The Library will be hosting the bimonthly meeting of the local Scrooge and Marley library co-op on January 17. A Spring Fling event is being planned. The theme for this year’s Summer Reading Program is “Dig Into Reading”; the group brainstormed archaeology, cave, gardening, etc. ideas.
Now that the Library’s spaces are being used by so many groups, some novel requests are being made. Non-resident families belonging to the local 4-H group have asked for library cards; non-resident cards are only available to residents of neighboring towns. Cab will survey other libraries to see what if anything they charge for their non-resident cards. The Library should also consider sending an annual fundraising letter to all groups using the Library’s spaces. A homeschooling group also requested use of the Woodman Room to do yoga with their children; this is fine as long as the activity does not disrupt other library patrons or functions.
General Business

The Trustees discussed the need to find a new Trustee to replace Wayne Elliott. A male would be preferred to provide the Board with a measure of gender balance.
Adjournment

The Chair adjourned the meeting at 8:25 p.m.
Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, February 19 at 7 p.m. in the Library.
Respectfully submitted,
Cab Vinton, Director
